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      December 12, 2005 
  
The Honorable Steven Johnson  
Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Mail Code: 7502C 
1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW 
Washington, DC, 20460-0001 
 
RE:  Proposed Guidelines on the use of human volunteers in pesticide safety studies; Docket ID 
Number OPP-2003-0132 
  
            The use of human volunteers in research studies has proven critical in the advancement of 
scientific and medical progress.  It is well known that such research has contributed to the 
development of new medical techniques, medical devices, and drugs that mitigate and cure a 
spectrum of diseases.  Less recognized is the value such research could bring to pesticide safety 
policy at the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). 
  
            The use of human volunteers in pesticide safety studies is vitally important for a number 
of reasons.  It will give the agency a powerful tool for ensuring that pesticide products are as safe 
as possible.  In addition, it is necessary to increase the availability of valuable public health 
products such as those designed to control insect-borne diseases like West Nile virus and Lyme 
disease, disinfect our hospitals and our homes, and produce a safe and plentiful food supply.   
  
            EPA’s guidelines promise to set a precedent that could exert an impact on long-term 
research goals and practices at various government agencies.  Accordingly, EPA guidelines 
should focus on facilitating such research while assuring that it is done ethically.   
  
            In 2000, EPA’s Science Advisory Board and its Science Advisory Panel jointly 
concluded that human testing in pesticide safety trials can be justified on ethical and scientific 
grounds as long as it is conducted under appropriate guidelines.  In 2004, The National Academy 
of Sciences (NAS) released a report on the topic, finding that ethically conducted human studies 
can improve “the accuracy of the science employed in regulatory decisions …” and that such 
studies can provide “a societal benefit that can justify the conduct of a human dosing study.”   
  
            The NAS recommended that EPA establish a process to set standards for such research.  
Such standards should ensure minimal risk to all study volunteers, and they should ensure that 
volunteers provide truly informed consent.  The academy noted that with the application of such 
standards, human dosing studies should “pose no identifiable risk” to study participants and 



provide “a reasonable certainty” for “no harm.” 
  
            We support the EPA’s development of such guidelines and urge the agency to ensure the 
integrity of the scientific process, rather than reacting to political pressures that attempt to 
undermine such useful research. 
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